Patient Participation Group Meeting

Saturday 12th January 2019, 9.30 a.m.
Seaford Medical Practice
Minutes
Attendees:  Sue Smith (Chair), Zena Gibbs, David Burleigh, Pam Burleigh, Myrtle Kracke, Maggie Chitty, Roy Dobson, Sandy Richards, Val Callon, Ruth Mitchell, Steve Machan, Penny Lower, Edwina Goldsmith, Phil Abbott (SMP), Dr Dan Elliott (SMP), Jane Giles (SMP)
Apologies: Charis Isted, Peter Norman, Min Stone, Christina Machan.
1.
Presentation from Tayla Steckoll Engagement Officer at One You East Sussex
2.
Minutes of last meeting/Matters arising

2.1
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as being a true and fair representation of the meeting.
2.2(4.4)JG rang the group member re difficulties getting supplies from Homestyle Positive who had confirmed that the process was working satisfactorily.  However, the group member has since had some further difficulties – JG to ring and discuss.
Action
JG

3.
Patient Choice – Charis Isted 
3.1
Unfortunately due to illness Charis was unable to attend the meeting.
3.2
SS advised the meeting of the background to the issue CI has raised.  The questions raised are attached as an appendix to the minutes.  The issue began when a complaint letter was received from a temporary patient regarding patient choice of GP and people not needing to have their NHS no. in order to be seen as a temporary patient.  The practice responded to the complaint, apologised for incorrect information re NHS no. being given to a member of the public and carried out further training of reception staff in relation to this issue.
3.3
PA advised the meeting that this is the 3rd forum where this matter has been discussed.  A full response was provided to the writer of the letter; the issue was raised at the CQC visit in November; the CQC reviewed all complaints received by SMP, including this matter.  The CQC were happy with the approach taken by SMP in regard to patient choice, and the practice recognises that there isn’t a system that will be right for every patient.
3.4
PA advised the meeting that as per the national patient survey results, the patients of SMP regard the service provided by the practice as significantly better than other practices nationally and regarding the question ‘How easy is it to see your preferred GP?’ the results are as follows:-

-SMP 71% , East Sussex 58%, national 50%, Old School surgery 57%

3.5
By way of background, DE and SS advised the meeting of the reasons for the method employed by SMP regarding GP lists.  When the contract changed in the 1990s from GP lists to practice lists, following the results from a patient survey on the subject, SMP decided to retain individual GP lists for better management of elderly/chronically ill patients.  

3.6
Regarding seeing GPs with different specialities, (appendix q2) those GPs can be accessed and a patients’ GP will request that service if they feel it appropriate.

3.7
PA observed that no approach will suit all patients.  SMP believes the approach they adopt is the best all-round approach and this seems to be supported by the patient survey results.
3.8
There followed a discussion about changing GP and patients feeling they are being labelled awkward if they wish to change GP.  The group discussed why patients are asked for an explanation as to why they wish to change GP.  DE explained that it helps the new GP to have some background so any previous issues are not repeated.  PA advised that following the complaint received, the process had been changed to make it optional for the patient to provide reasons.  It was agreed that patients at SMP will always have the option to change GP, but there are no waiting lists held for specific GPs and the practice needs to balance GP workloads.  It was agreed that PA will look at the process of transferring GP, and discuss at the next practice meeting with GPs and staff.




Action
PA
3.9
The meeting requested that the process of speaking to a registration clerk be reviewed, as the desk does not have a member of staff there for much of the day.




Action
PA
4. Comments/updates from group members & suggestion box
4.1
The meeting advised that when patients are asked to make appointments on specific days for blood tests, B12 injections, DEPO etc, there are only limited appointments available.  PA will look at the process.






Action
PA
4.2
It was advised that the display showing running times of GPs and nurses is not always up to date.  PA advised that this is not an automated function and needs to be done manually, but he will look into it.






Action
PA
4.3
The waiting room was a mess before Christmas with regard to posters, bunting etc.  Members suggested various ideas, including colour coding posters etc relating to the same/similar items.  It was agreed to carry this item forward to the next meeting to discuss as an agenda item and perhaps have some PPG members input.



Action
SS
5.
Seaford’s new health hub
5.1
Bee Lewis (Lewes District Council), Richard West and Keith Ford (Old School Surgery PPG) joined the meeting at 10.30am to discuss the new health hub.  There will be a public engagement event 29th & 30th January at the Leisure Centre 4pm – 8pm to which all are welcome.
5.2
A detailed discussion took place covering topics such as the site of the new hub, responsibility for building of hub, parking & transport, publicity for the engagement event, new services to be housed at the new hub.

5.3
Questions relating to the new health hub can be raised directly at the engagement event on 29th & 30th Jan or by email to seafordhealthhub@lewes-eastbourne.gov.uk
6.
AOB
6.1
PA thanked SS, MK & RD for giving up their time to speak to the CQC inspection team.  The practice received an overall Good rating, with Good ratings across all categories.

6.2
It was asked that at the next meeting there is an agenda item for the CQC inspection to be discussed.
Action
SS
7.
Date of next meeting: Saturday 30th March 2019, 9.30am 
Minutes: Jane Giles, 14th January 2019
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